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President George Ammermann, called the March10, 2011, Guadalupe County Master Gardener (GCMG) Board Meeting to order at 6:35 p.m.  Attendees: George Ammermann, Doug Biggs, Bob Teweles, Peggy Jones, Bob Davis, Sandy Foss, Jose Contreras and Linda Bruno.
Minutes The February 10, 2011, Board minutes were approved as presented.

Treasurer’s Report Bob Teweles submitted a written report for the Board for February 2011. The GCMG Treasury balance as of February 28, 2011 was $12, 608.95. The submitted report was reviewed and accepted.

Committee Reports

Speakers   Doug Biggs reported there are no new speakers scheduled. Andy Chidster will present the March GCMG program on composting. 
Education
Linda reported the February 26th speakers program went well. There were 38 attendees.

Clara Mae Marcotte and Dee Dee Ashworth will conduct the March 19th workshop on vegetable gardening following the radio broadcast at Maldonado’s Nursery.

Linda reported there are 8 interested members in a field trip to San Antonio Food bank and visiting their garden. 

Linda reported Susan Casto, who does the herb garden at The Red Barn, has been approached to do several other projects at the barn. After discussing the issues with Travis, Susan was told if she has no time to do more projects to feel comfortable in telling them so.  
Linda reported Elaine McIntyre is helping the Randolph Girl Scouts with a session on composting.
Linda said Elaine McIntyre has donated $100 and Dr. Rodriguez $250 for the Schertz Community Garden.  Bob Davis has put up a purple martin house at the garden. 

Elaine is also doing the Sequin Youth Services at Blumberg Park March 24th. She will discuss raised bed gardening and composting. 

June 25, Kathy Carroll and Sandy Foss will do a propagation workshop at the Schertz Community Garden. 

Spring Hill cleanup is March 17th at 9am. Volunteers are needed. 
March 19th is clean up at Gutierrez Park. Volunteers are needed
Sebastopal May Fest May 14th is requesting participation. We participated last year and agreed to do it again this year. Linda will look for volunteers. 

Earth Day plans are completed.  Linda pointed out the Native Plant Society booth and the GCMG booth are separate organizations and volunteers for the day. 

Class 23
Jose reported 40% of the instructors have committed to their speaking date and he has a good start on a list of potential students.   
He reported a scheduled workshop for planning a mentoring program for new students and interns. It is scheduled for April 7th at 6pm, at the AgriLife Extension building. He requests that all the Board members come and participate in the workshop, and that each member invite one other GMCG member to attend. The ideas that result from this workshop will go to the education committee to design a workshop. 

Jose also said he would like to look at a landscaping project at St. Paul’s  that would be joint project between the certified master gardeners and the students as a thank you to the church.  The project will help the new students gain hours and a build relationships  between the new class and the membership. He suggested Elaine McIntyre might be a good chairperson for this project and the Board agreed he could talk with her. 
Bob Davis suggested Master Gardeners might come to the classes and talk about their experiences as a student and becoming certified. Jose said this is the kind of ideas they are looking for in the mentoring workshop. 

Publicity
Peggy said she had some ideas from Linda to pass on to the Board. First, a photo album for the website to records activities of GCMG, but Peggy reported the website is not capable of displaying pictures.  We would need someone with computer knowledge to do an album that is attached to the website. There are several programs available.  Linda will request volunteers but it is feared it is an expertise our members may not have. George said the electronic scrapbook idea is a good one, as we have tried several times to keep a scrapbook history but they always seem to fall to the wayside. 

Linda would like more recognition of members, their projects and contributions to the organization.  
Peggy reported the gardening questions on the website that Clara Mae has been answering are being printed in the LaVernia paper. 

Peggy reported the Express News has been very cooperative in running GCMG events in the paper. 
The Schertz Chamber of Commerce has a website for upcoming events that Peggy has used to publicize events.

The Schertz magazine and Linda are putting together an article on the community garden coming out soon. 
Peggy submitted $88.70 to the treasurer for Wilson County Garden days. 

Report on February TMGA Board Meeting   George reported the meeting had the largest attendance ever recorded. George took a van for GCMG and the Gonzales MG. He reported the program “Responsibility of Directors to the Association” was excellent.

The State Convention in Glen Rose in April closes registration March 15th. 
New Members   To be certified this month:

Debbie Zielins
Karl Ikerd

Jose Contreras

Paul Mladenka

Holly Christian

Summer Social   Nancy Masterson has volunteered her party barn for the summer social. George will check with her to confirm.
New business

Tracy Caraway wants 5 minutes at the meeting to talk about TOFA (Texas Organic Farmers Association).  The Board agreed she could have the time. 
George reported he attended a workshop February 26th in Austin on microbes in the soil conducted by Steve Diver. He said he would be a good speaker for our membership, or the next class. Linda suggested a workshop. 
There was a discussion on the tightening budget of the extension office and it’s impact on GCMG.  George suggested we be vigilant in our copying and paper usage and replace paper and any costs to the extension office. 

ByLaws    George reported we must have the new bylaws completed and approved by the membership by December 1st. Linda reported she ran through the first 2 sections and much of that will be moved to the new policies and procedures manual. After lengthy discussion it was agreed Linda would send out to all board members the first 2 sections on the updated bylaws before the next Board meeting.  Everyone was requested to review and get back to her with concerns or editing.  We would look at a July 1st deadline for the draft to be completed and ready for membership approval. 
Linda shared the census updates for the GCMG area. 

Linda reported a request from the girl scouts for a beautification project in Sequin. She suggested she pass the project through the newly formed policy on project selection evaluation. The board agreed. 

Finance   Bob reported he reviewed Quick books with Linda and also a general ledger in excel. He believes the excel worksheet will work best for the few transactions that occur each month.   He also said he will submit a copy of a reconciliation of the bank statement and the report each month.
He also said he buys the gift certificate for the door prize and would like to use Maldonado’s and Shultz since they give a Master Gardener discount. The Board agreed.   
.Adjournment

As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:25 p.m.
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